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Boozhoo and welcome to the Miisaninawiind weekly newsletter!

The Miisaniinawind brings you important news, announcements and updates, designed
specifically for the Red Cliff community. But that's not all. The weekly eNewsletter will also

provide news about neighboring tribes, communities and broader issues across Indian
Country that matter to you.

If you have photos, news or information you'd like to share, please email submissions to
communications@redcliff-nsn.gov.

Check out our website HERE and our Facebook page HERE.

Want to receive the newsletter each week? Sign up HERE.

Click HERE to view this email as a webpage instead.

Red Cliff News & Updates

COVID-19 Community Updates

Various Tribal programs, services, and events have been canceled or
temporarily suspended in our efforts to limit the spread of COVID-19.

An up-to-date list of updates and educational resources can be found on
the Red Cliff Band website.

Tribal Council Passes Stay at Home Resolution
Order in effect until further notice
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Last week the Red Cliff Tribal Council passed a Stay at Home Resolution directing all Red Cliff
Reservation residents to stay at home, with some exceptions, including to travel for work and
necessary supplies.

The Resolution comes after the Red Cliff Community Health Center confirmed an outbreak of
positive COVID-19 cases on September 3.

Click HERE to view the signed Resolution, including exceptions to the Stay at Home directive.

Click HERE to view more COVID-19 updates and resources.

Red Cliff Receives Tribal Heritage Grant Award
Gete Anishinaabeg Izhichigewin Community

Archaeology Project funded through 2022

The Red Cliff Band of Lake Superior
Chippewa have received a $50K Tribal
Heritage Grant award for its Gete
Anishinaabeg Izhichigewin Community
Archaeology Project, which will allow Red
Cliff to focus on protecting and promoting
its unique cultural heritage and traditions.

Funding for the Tribal Heritage Grant
program is made available by the Historic
Preservation Fund and is administered by
the Department of Interior National Park Service.

“We are very excited to receive this grant as it will afford the Red Cliff Band the opportunity to
research and document our recently purchased Pageant Grounds, and will allow us to identify
and document old homestead sites within Reservation boundaries,” said Marvin Defoe, Red Cliff
Tribal Historic Preservation Officer. “We will also be able to prepare our Frog Bay ancient
historic site for the National Register of Historic Places.”

Red Cliff is one of only 13 award recipients nationwide that will be receiving tribal heritage
grants.

“These grants provide critical support to help American Indian Tribes and Alaskan and Hawaiian
Native communities connect people with their traditions and preserve their cultural heritage for
future generations,” said Margaret Everson, Counselor to the Secretary, exercising the
delegated authority of the NPS Director.

The official National Park Service press release, along with a list of Tribal Heritage Grant
Awards, can be found at https://bit.ly/3jBYyRE.

Fishing For Understanding and Connection

By Sam Rikkers
WEDC Deputy Secretary and
Chief Operating Officer

https://www.redcliff-nsn.gov/news_detail_T10_R30.php
https://www.redcliff-nsn.gov/community/covid-19.php
https://bit.ly/3jBYyRE


Throughout the current COVID-19 pandemic,
many of Wisconsin’s smallest businesses have
seen severe income losses as demand for
their goods and services has dropped.
The pandemic has been especially tough for
Wisconsin’s Red Cliff and Bad River
commercial fishermen, who support their
families by fishing the waters of Lake
Superior, as generations before them have
done. With restaurants hit hard by COVID-19,
demand for Lake Superior’s prized whitefish
has plummeted, and the market for dozens of
tribal fishermen has all but evaporated.
Federal efforts to cushion COVID-19’s blow through programs like the Paycheck Protection
Program were not designed for microbusinesses like these.

Like the other nine federally recognized sovereign tribes of Wisconsin, the Red Cliff and Bad
River Bands of the Lake Superior Chippewa are no strangers to economic adversity and
challenge. In early August I met Don Livingston, a member of the Red Cliff Band, at the tribe’s
commercial fishing docks. At 39 years old, Livingston is a fourth-generation fisherman. He began
fishing Lake Superior’s waters as a boy and has led his own operation for the last 14 years. “It’s
hard work and not for everyone,” he told me. His days begin before dawn. “It’s tough on your
body, definitely a young man’s job,” he added.
These days, Red Cliff commercial fishing has all but ground to a halt. A father of six, Livingston
has scrambled to make ends meet, as have many of his fellow Red Cliff commercial fishermen.
To support his family, Don has been busy hustling between various carpentry, mechanics and
plumbing side gigs.
Earlier this summer, it looked like WEDC’s $2,500 We’re All In Small Business Grants would
provide a much-needed boost to Livingston and other tribal members. But there was an
unexpected hitch: although the grants were targeted to small businesses like Livingston’s, the
WEDC application required federal documents that Red Cliff and Bad River fishermen don’t have
because they are tribal businesses. Without the paperwork, Don and his fellow fishermen were
ineligible for the grants.
Thanks to open communication between state and tribal leaders, WEDC learned of the
complication and found a workaround so these microbusinesses could get essential funding. It
arrived just in time, Livingston said, “for some of the markets to open, to hire needed help and
to purchase fuel for the boats.”
In administering the We’re All In Grants to more than 27,500 businesses statewide, scores of
WEDC staff spent days resolving issues like Livingston’s so technical glitches didn’t keep
businesses from getting the help they needed to stay open.
Whether it was addressing a legal complication like the lack of a federal tax return for tribal
businesses or going the extra mile to retrieve a signature from a business owner, WEDC staff
were “all in” to get these funds where they were needed most.
Every one of the small businesses that receive a We’re All In Grant has a story behind it. While
the numbers attest to the program’s small but critical boost of assistance, it’s rewarding to
know that among those numbers, are eight Lake Superior Wisconsin tribal commercial
fishermen—and many others like them—who are able to support their families, their
communities and their nation as a result.

Proposed Constitution Changes



The Red Cliff Constitution Committee is proposing important changes
to its Constitution and is seeking feedback from Red Cliff Tribal Members.

Please review the proposed changes and information below,
then provide feedback by emailing constitutioncomments@redcliff-nsn.gov,

or by bringing written comments to the Tribal Administration Building at 88455 Pike Rd.
by October 15, 2020. Due to COVID-19, we are unable to listen to in-person comments.

Recommendations will be made by the Constitution Committee to the Red Cliff Tribal Council.

Click here to view the proposed changes and to learn why these changes are being proposed. 

Community Members Needed To
Serve on Government Committees

https://conta.cc/2Y6VkNN


Proposed Addition to Code of Laws

To all interested persons:

You are hereby notified that the following addition
to the Red Cliff Code of Laws has been proposed to
the Red Cliff Tribal Council by the Red Cliff Legal
Department:

Add Chapter 40 - Exclusion and Removal of Non-
Members.



Click HERE to view the proposed ordinance.

Public comment on this proposal is encouraged. Please drop your
comments at the Tribal Administration building or forward them
directly to the Tribal Council. This proposal will be voted upon on
Tuesday September 22, 2020 at the Regular Meeting of the Red Cliff
Tribal Council. If the Council enacts this code, the code shall become
effective upon enactment.

Vote Absentee

All are encouraged to vote absentee for the upcoming November 3, 2020 U.S. General Election
in order to avoid attending crowded polling places.

All of our votes count! Please make sure you are prepared to vote in the November 3 election,
and vote using an absentee ballot.

Visit www.myvote.wi.gov to request an absentee ballot.

Health & Wellness
Click HERE to access the full Behavioral Health September Newsletter.

https://www.redcliff-nsn.gov/government/proposed_code_changes.php
https://myvote.wi.gov/en-us/VoteAbsentee
https://cms9files.revize.com/redcliffband/Document Center/Newsletter/Behavioral Health/BH Newsletter Sept 2020.pdf


No More Stigma

Red Cliff Health Center staff supporting No More Stigma in recognition of International

Overdose Awareness Day on August 31.

Click HERE to learn about the Behavioral Health services offered to community members.

http://redcliffhealth.org/what-we-do/behavioral-health/


Help Keep Red Cliff Safe - Wear a mask!

As of August 3, masks and face coverings must be worn within the reservation in all indoor
spaces, and in outdoor public spaces, when within six feet of someone who is not a member of
the person's family or household.

Here are some tips on how to properly wear and handle masks.





For other Health Center information or general questions call: 715-779-3707 or
Email  RCHealthCenter@redcliffhealth.org

Click HERE to visit the Red Cliff Community Health Center website.

Click HERE for COVID-19 Updates and Resources.

Family & Human Services

mailto:RCHealthCenter@redcliffhealth.org
http://redcliffhealth.org/
https://www.redcliff-nsn.gov/community/covid-19.php




Various Family and Human Services offerings have unique guidelines and
hours in response to COVID-19.

See the Notices section toward the top of this newsletter for more
information. You can also call the Family Human Services Division

​at 715-779-3706.

Education

Free Meals for Children
Notice From Bayfield School District

Starting September 8th, the Bayfield School District is changing food distribution to PICK UP, not
delivery, due to a change from the USDA.

The USDA has issued the District a waiver to feed all children from 0 to age 18 breakfast and
lunches through December 22nd.

The District will return to using the food distribution sites that were used at the end of last
school year.

Please see the below flyer for more information.





New Child Care Center Needs a Name!

We would love to get your vote on a name for our new building!

Click HERE to vote!

Voting ends 9/21/2020

ECC Hires 4K Teacher - Donna Miller

Educational Experience
Bachelor of Science Degree in Elementary Education from
Western Michigan University; Kalamazoo, Michigan.

Work Experience
20 Years of Early Childhood Experience including teaching
experience, management experience and Head Start training
and technical support of tribal programs in Wisconsin and
Michigan.

Areas of Professional Interest
Committed to providing early literacy, mathematics, science
and cultural experiences for young children in a fun, engaging, nurturing environment.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd9GV4blJa5DCqh-cs-tqkHEEc--eBIk5ReEIYPfLccyKjh3g/viewform


Areas of Personal Interest
Mom of two grown daughters and Grandmother of three
Hiking, kayaking, music, dancing
I’m excited to be working again in the Red Cliff Tribal Community. Looking forward to meeting
parents, children and community members and to a great school year!

Boys and Girls Club of Gitchigami

Virtual Lessons

Boys and Girls Club staff have created Virtual Daily Lessons for youth to
follow while the Club is closed due to the COVID-19 pandemic.

Lessons incorporate fitness and fun, fine arts, virtual field trips, mental
workouts, and lessons on character, leadership, and service!

Click HERE to access!

https://www.redcliff-nsn.gov/divisions___services/family_services___human_services/boys___girls_club/virtual_daily_lessons.php#




Treaty Natural Resources





Housing Authority





RCCHA Job Opening

ROSS Services Coordinator

JOB DESCRIPTION

Position: ROSS* Services Coordinator
Status: non-exempt
Salary: $24 – 28/hr. –DOQ/DOE; plus benefits**
Hours: Full-time; permanent
Schedule: 8-hr shifts – Monday-Friday (typically)



Supervisor: Executive Director
Location: Red Cliff Chippewa Housing Authority
Supervises: None
Dept.: Housing Services

*Resident Opportunity & Self-Sufficiency
** Position is grant funded: This position is funded by a three-year grant from HUD which is eligible
to renew every three years based on success, funding is secured until 2/2022.

SUMMARY
The ROSS Coordinator is responsible for planning, developing and
implementing programs and coordinating supportive services for tenants with
substance abuse or economic self-sufficiency barriers to attempt to prevent
homelessness, stabilize housing, & improve individual economic prosperity &
well-being. Incumbent works with tenants to coordinate supportive services;
connecting tenants with needed resources. Extensive client outreach,
individual case management and resource leveraging; working with multiple
agencies/partners. Responsibilities also include preparing program/grant
reports, development/use of tracking tools and public relations materials; and
grant writing assistance to sustain the position long-term.

Applications due September 21, 2020.

Click HERE to access the full job posting with a list of duties and
responsibilities.

Click HERE to access a Housing Authority job application.

Legendary Waters Resort & Casino

Temporary Closure

Legendary Waters Resort & Casino is temporarily closed in compliance with the Red Cliff Tribal
Council Stay at Home Order.

Any persons with campground reservations, hotel reservations, or access to the marina will be
contacted by Legendary Waters staff.

Continue to check for status updates on Legendary Water's Facebook page.

Stay safe!

News Across Indian Country

Deadline Approaching for USDA's
Coronavirus Food Assistance Program

Application Deadline is September 11

U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds farmers and ranchers
that the deadline to apply for the Coronavirus Food Assistance Program (CFAP) is Sept. 11, 2020.
This program provides direct relief to producers who faced price declines and additional
marketing costs due to COVID-19.
“FSA offers several options for farmers and ranchers to apply for CFAP, including a call center
where employees can answer your questions and help you get started on your application,”

https://files.constantcontact.com/882d7eec701/e7cc7bc1-aa4d-4da9-a088-c399f037a174.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/882d7eec701/2554fbb3-21dc-4c43-9d14-3cb41deae0af.pdf


said Richard Fordyce, Farm Service Agency administrator. “With only two weeks before the
deadline, now is the time to check out the resources on our website and contact the call center
or your local office for your last-minute questions.”

Over 160 commodities are eligible for CFAP, including certain non-specialty crops, livestock,
dairy, wool, specialty crops, eggs, aquaculture, and nursery crops and cut flowers. All eligible
commodities, payment rates, and calculations can be found on farmers.gov/cfap.

Producers have several options for applying to the CFAP program by the Sept. 11 deadline:
·        Using an online portal, accessible at farmers.gov/cfap. This allows producers with secure
USDA login credentials, known as eAuthentication, to certify eligible commodities online,
digitally sign applications, and submit directly to the local USDA Service Center. 
·        Completing the application form using our CFAP Application Generator and Payment
Calculator found at farmers.gov/cfap. This Excel workbook allows customers to input
information specific to their operation to determine estimated payments and populate the
application form, which can be printed, then signed, and submitted to their local USDA Service
Center. 
·        Downloading the AD-3114 application form from farmers.gov/cfap and manually completing
the form to submit to the local USDA Service Center by mail, electronically, or by hand delivery
to an office drop box. In some limited cases, the office may be open for in-person business by
appointment. Visit farmers.gov/coronavirus/service-center-status to check the status of your
local office.
 
USDA Service Centers can also work with producers to complete and securely transmit digitally
signed applications through two commercially available tools: Box and OneSpan. Producers who
are interested in digitally signing their applications should notify their local service centers
when calling to discuss the CFAP application process. You can learn more about these solutions
at farmers.gov/mydocs.

All other eligibility forms, such as those related to adjusted gross income and payment
information, can be downloaded from farmers.gov/cfap/apply. For existing FSA customers,
these documents are likely already on file.

First time customers seeking one-on-one support with the CFAP application process can call 877-
508-8364 to speak directly with a USDA employee ready to offer general assistance. This is a
recommended first step before a producer engages the team at the FSA county office at their
local USDA Service Center.

All USDA Service Centers are open for business, including some that are open to visitors to
conduct business in person by appointment only. All Service Center visitors wishing to conduct
business with FSA, Natural Resources Conservation Service or any other Service Center agency
should call ahead and schedule an appointment. Service Centers that are open for
appointments will pre-screen visitors based on health concerns or recent travel, and visitors
must adhere to social distancing guidelines. Visitors are also required to wear a face covering
during their appointment. Our program delivery staff will be in the office, and they will be
working with our producers in the office, by phone and using online tools. More information can
be found at farmers.gov/coronavirus.   

Aquaculture now eligible for
​Coronavirus Food Assistance Program

USDA Farm Service Agency is administering the
Coronavirus Food Assistance Program (CFAP) to

http://www.farmers.gov/cfap
https://www.farmers.gov/cfap
https://www.farmers.gov/cfap
https://www.farmers.gov/cfap
https://www.farmers.gov/coronavirus/service-center-status
https://www.farmers.gov/mydocs
http://www.farmers.gov/cfap/apply
http://www.farmers.gov/coronavirus


support farmers and ranchers that have been
directly impacted by the coronavirus pandemic.
Last week, USDA Secretary Sonny Perdue
announced that aquaculture is now eligible for
assistance through CFAP.

Tribal members are encouraged to visit
farmers.gov/cfap/aquaculture for more
information. They can also view the fact sheet for
aquaculture producers to view more information
on the program. The deadline to apply for the
program will be September 11, 2020.
 
Important notes for aquaculture:

Eligible commodities include catfish, crawfish, largemouth bass and carp sold live as
foodfish, hybrid striped bass, red drum, salmon, sturgeon, tilapia, trout,
ornamental/tropical fish, and recreational sportfish.
Commodities must be grown in a controlled environment to be eligible.
CFAP payments for eligible aquaculture species, excluding crawfish, are the sum of:

1.    the aquaculture species sold from January 15, 2020, through April 15, 2020, multiplied by the
CARES Act payment rate; and
2.    inventory of the aquaculture species that was not sold but was market size and available to
be marketed between January 15, 2020, and April 15, 2020, multiplied by the CCC payment rate

Producers will need their inventory records in pounds for each type of fish
 
FSA Offices are open for business by phone and email. Tribal members are encouraged to call
their local FSA office for more information.

​Farmers.gov/cfap has a number of resources, including webinars and stakeholder toolkits.

2020 U.S. General Election Information

https://link.zixcentral.com/u/41997321/HqpgcfXi6hG5Gi7vgNRvyg?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.farmers.gov%2Fcfap%2Faquaculture
https://link.zixcentral.com/u/6bec4234/-slgcfXi6hG5Gi7vgNRvyg?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.farmers.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdocuments%2FFSA-CFAP-Aquaculture-FactSheet-English-08182020.pdf
https://link.zixcentral.com/u/0e08839b/POtgcfXi6hG5Gi7vgNRvyg?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.farmers.gov%2Fcfap


Community Updates

Interested in upcoming events?

View our Events Calendar .

Red Cliff Tribal Administration Office 
88455 Pike Road 

Bayfield, Wi. 54814 
Contact Us

https://www.redcliff-nsn.gov/calendar.php
https://www.redcliff-nsn.gov/how_do_i/citizen_comment_center.php


715-779-3700
redcliff-nsn.gov  ​  ​
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